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Finance and Administration 
 

 
City received A Listing of Tax-defaulted Properties from the County Auditor-Controller: The City 
received a listing of tax-defaulted properties from the County Auditor-Controller that have five or more 
years of delinquent taxes and that are subject to Power to Sell at Sealed Bid Auction commencing on 
November 7, 2018 @ 9:00. It doesn't appear that any of nearly one hundred parcels are within the City of 
Cloverdale. A copy of the list of properties is attached.  

Community Development 
 

 
Change of Location of Special Planning Commission Meeting: The special Planning Commission 
meeting scheduled for September 18th will be held at the Senior Center located at 311 North Main Street. 
The two items for consideration are the Vista Oaks Subdivision and the Hosted Vacation Rental 
Ordinance.   
 
Residents Express Concerns Over Road Closure associated with 
PG&E Gas Line Project: Several parents with school age children at 
Jefferson Elementary and Cloverdale High School expressed concerns 
at City Hall regarding the road closures required by PG&E for the gas 
main repair work near the intersection of N. Jefferson Street and 
School Street.  City staff shared residents’ concerns with our 
construction inspector and PG&E project manager who in turn are 
making changes to the traffic control plan and traffic signage.  City 
staff will continue to monitor the situation to determine if the 
changes improve traffic flow around the construction area.  Eric 
Janzen met with PG&E’s contractor today to resolve several public 
complaints about traffic control around the jobsite at the corner of 
School Street and Jefferson Street. Public Works altered the traffic 
control plan to eliminate eastbound traffic on School Street between Washington Street and North 
Cloverdale Blvd. This was done to reestablish a regular street closure, implemented by the school, to 
protect students crossing between the north and south campuses. There should be no thru-traffic 
entering this section of School Street. There were no additional public complaints this afternoon, so the 
revision appears to be working. Eric Janzen has provided the City’s special inspector direction to revise 
the traffic control layout further if problems persist.  
 

Police 
 

 
Cloverdale Police Chief Meets with Chamber of Commerce to Discuss Homeless Issues: Neena 
Hanchett, Board Presidents for the Chamber of Commerce requested a meeting with Chief Stewart to 
discuss homeless issues in the downtown area. A meeting was held in her office on August 29th and in 
attendance were Ann Mackenzie, a local business owner, Sgt. Parker and Assistant City Manager 
Thompson. Concerns were raised about the number of homeless congregating downtown, the negative 
impacts to business, behavioral issues, etc. Assistant City Manager Thompson provided an overview of his 
research about homeless issues and possible strategies. Sgt. Parker provided several observations 
relating to the homeless which were beneficial to all. The Cloverdale Police Department will increase foot 
patrols to resolve some the issues expressed by the business community and the City will be working in 
tandem with the Community Development Department to develop informational handouts for the public, 
which will provide some guidance to them.    
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Police Chief Stewart Attended Monthly Sonoma County Police Chief’s Meeting:  Chief Stewart 
attended the Monthly Sonoma County Police Chief’s meeting this week where a number of topics were 
discussed. A presentation was made by representatives of the Redwood Children’s Center about 
upcoming protocol changes relating to minors who are victims sexual assault. These changes may 
increase examination fees in the future but for now there does appear to be any financial impact to the 
City of Cloverdale.  A presentation was made by a Cal Fire and Santa Rosa Fire representatives relating to 
evacuation protocols and terminology used during evacuation warnings, etc. There will be a significant 
effort throughout the State and locally to standardize and improve processes. More information will 
follow. 

Public Works & Engineering 
 

 

Engineering Department successfully completed the Water Loss TAP report: The Engineering 
Department successfully completed the Water Loss TAP report validation with our consultant Cavanaugh 
Solutions. Cavanaugh will deliver the validated version of the report next week to the Engineering 
Department. The report will then be submitted electronically to the State which will conclude TAP 
reporting for the year. The City is required to conduct water loss audits of their potable water systems in 
accordance with the methods in AWWA's Manual of Water Supply Practices Water Loss and submit Tap 
Reports on an annual basis. In part due to an ongoing severe drought, the Legislature adopted Senate Bill 
555 (SB 555) in October 2015 because it found the state’s urban retail water suppliers could improve 
water supplies by performing validated water loss audits on their water distribution systems.  Water loss 
audits evaluate real water losses (leaks) and apparent water losses (e.g. data errors, water theft) 
occurring in a potable water distribution system. Estimating the scale and cost of these losses allows the 
City to identify opportunities for saving water and recovering revenue. 
 
Water Production: City of Cloverdale Water Department staff monitors daily water production at the 
Water Treatment Plant including daily demand and peak daily production. Daily production for the past 
week has experienced a reduction from the seasonally high demands earlier this month. This past week 
the range from a low of 1.385 Million Gallons Day (MGD) to a high of 1.563 MGD.  August 2018 Production 
total is 48.584 million gallons compared to August 2017’s total of 48.690 million gallons, which is a slight 
reduction in Year over Year water demand. 
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Update on New Water Utility Truck: The New Water Department Utility truck has been delivered to 
Precision Wireless in Lakeport for the installation of safety lights that are in integral component of our 
Public Works vehicles.  The installation of safety lights is expected to be completed next week.   

 
Updated on Water Treatment Plan Security Gate Project: The automated Gate for the Water 
Treatment Facility was picked up from the Powder Coating contractor, delivered to the Water Plant, and 
is scheduled to be installed this week.  
 
Update on PG&E Gas Transmission Line Project: The first “blow down” operation of gas in the High-
Pressure Gas Main by PG&E is tentatively scheduled for Monday, September 17th, 2018. Our inspector, 
Clive with Coastland Civil Engineering will keep us informed of the schedule. As a reminder, the “blow 
down” operation is very noisy and will generate calls from the Public. PG&E has been required to notify 
surrounding residents in writing. The attached documents are samples of the type of notification that 
PG&E is using. They are a bit generic and do not specifically describe the “blow down” operation but do 
provide contact information that the public can use to get more information. The “blow down” operation 
is used to temporarily de-pressurize the gas transmission main to allow for repair. It does not present a 
significant safety hazard and avoids issues with the “gas smell”; but it will be audible throughout the City. 

Parks & Recreation 
 

 

Parks Staff Complete Irrigation Repair Work: This week the Parks and Rec Dept 
repaired two major irrigation leaks. While performing the weekly irrigation 
inspection, Parks staff found saturated ground at the City Park baseball field. The 
cast-iron main line was corroded and required replacement, which was completed 
with help of Dylan Mills from Streets Dept.  
 
Tree Pruning at City Park: The Parks Department budgeted pruning for select large 
Oaks at the City Park. Hector Galvan prepared an Arborist Report to identify the trees 
by priority of maintenance need. Weight reduction at scaffolding to minimize 
potential limb failure was necessary for several of the trees. This work required 
temporary closure of the park which involved a certified climber and crew for a total 
of four days to complete the job. 
 

 
 
Parks Crew Prepare for Car Show: In preparation for the Annual Car Show this weekend, the Parks and 
Streets staff began work at 6am to clean up Cloverdale Blvd. which included blowing off leaves/debris, 
garbage pick-up and assisting the street sweeper. 



http://www.pge.com/
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June 2016 

 
Notification of 
Schools & 
Hospitals 3 
Business Days 
Prior to  
Excavation 
 
AUDIENCE: 

 Personnel 
involved with 
engineering, 
designing and 
performing 
excavation 
activities 

 

 

Why It Matters To You 

Purpose: 
Assembly Bill (AB) 1937 requires gas companies to formally notify nearby 
schools and hospitals of planned excavation work for gas facilities at least 
three (3) business days before the excavation takes place. 
 
This 5MM is designed to communicate: 

 The requirements for when notifications are to be made. 

 How work will be identified. 

 Instructions and timeline for requesting the notification 

 

Key Discussion Points 
Effective January 1, 2015, AB1937 requires that PG&E formally notify schools 
and hospitals of planned excavation activities (non-emergency) for gas 
facilities at least 3 business days prior to digging. It requires notifications be 
sent when excavation work is within 500-feet of the school or hospital property. 
The notification must include: 

 The name, address, telephone number, and emergency contact 
information for the local utility.  

 The specific location of the excavation or where construction will be 
performed. 

 The date and time (working hours) work is expected to take place and 
when the work is expected to be completed. 

 An invitation and telephone number to call for further information on 
what should be done in the event of a gas leak. 

 AB1937 also requires that records be maintained, documenting the 
notification and any subsequent contacts for a period of five years. 

 

Who Identifies the School and Hospitals and How: 

 Work and Resource Coordinators are required to query each T200 
constructed project to determine if it involves excavation for gas 
facilities within 500-feet of a school or hospital. 

 Field Engineers or Field Engineer Techs are required to query each 
T300 constructed project to determine if it involves excavation for gas 
facilities within 500-feet of a school or hospital. 
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 Transmission Project Managers are required to review each project to 
determine if it involves excavation for gas facilities within 500 feet of a 
school or hospital. 

 All relevant information (listed above) for excavation work being 
performed within 500 feet of a school or hospital is gathered by the 
scheduling supervisors and entered into the AB1937 “Attachment A” 
form. 

 

How to Request Notifications: 

 Completed AB1937 Attachment A forms should be sent to 
AB1937@pge.com with a subject line that includes AB1937 and the 
PM number in the subject line – i.e. AB1937  PM12345678. 

 AB 1937 Attachment A forms should be submitted at least 10 
business days in advance of the planned excavation or 
construction to allow for processing and mail delivery. 

 Customer Outreach will monitor the AB1937 inbox and process 
completed Attachment A forms to generate and mail a letter notification 
to the identified school or hospital within two days of receipt.  

 Customer Outreach will provide an electronic copy of the letter to the 
requestor, and to the “Gas Ops Data Requests” mailbox for records 
retention, and upload a copy of the letter to the job file in SAP. 

 Customer Outreach will respond to customer inquiries regarding the 
letter, and reach out to the requestor of the letter for additional project 
information if needed. 

 

 

Contacts for Questions or Additional Information: 

 Customer Outreach  AB1937@pge.com  or (925) 328-6260 

 Kelly Ball KLBP@pge.com 

 

Attachments 

 Template for capturing project information – Attachment A 
 

 

mailto:AB1937@pge.com
mailto:AB1937@pge.com
mailto:KLBP@pge.com


 
1. Project Division and PM# Project Division: 

PM#: 

2. Name and complete address of impacted 
school or hospital (one institution per form) 

 

Institution name: 
Address: 
City: 
Zip code: 
 

3. PG&E Contact for Project Information (If 
necessary, Customer Outreach Team may 
contact this person for project information to 
address customer inquiries) 

Name: 
Telephone: 
Email Address: 

4. Specific location(s) of the project where the 
excavation or construction will be performed 
(Please list address and/or cross streets – i.e. 
123 Main St or intersection of 1st and Main St) 

Location #1: 
 
Location #2: 

5. Estimated start date excavation or 
construction work is to be conducted  

 

6. Estimated end date excavation or construction 
work is expected to be completed.  

 

7. Estimated crew work hours at site (Please be 
specific – i.e. 7am – 4pm- M-F or Weekend 
Work?) 

 

 Instructions: 
 Please complete and submit this form as an email attachment to AB1937@PGE.com  10 business days in advance of the expected 

excavation start date. 
 Please use the following subject line format when submitting:  AB1937   PM12345678  Facility Name 
 Letters will be mailed within two business days of when the request is received. 
 Customer Outreach will provide an electronic copy of the letter to the requestor, and to the “Gas Ops Data Requests” mailbox for records 

retention, and upload a copy of the letter to the job file in SAP. 
 Customer Outreach will respond to customer inquiries regarding the letter, and reach out to the requestor of the letter for additional 

project information if needed. 
 

Background:  AB1937 requires that PG&E formally notify schools and hospitals of planned excavation activities (non-emergency) for gas 
facilities at least 3 business days prior to digging.  Notifications must be sent when excavation work is within 500-feet of the school or hospital 
property.  The notification must include: 

• The name, address, telephone number, and emergency contact information for the local utility. 
• The specific location of the excavation or where construction will be performed. 
• The date and time (working hours) work is expected to take place and when the work is expected to be completed. 
• An invitation and telephone number to call for further information on what should be done in the event of a gas leak. 
• Records must be maintained, documenting the notification and any subsequent contacts for a period of five years. 

                 Attachment A 
School and Hospital Notification of 
Nonemergency Excavation or 
Construction of Gas Pipelines 

mailto:AB1937@PGE.com

	Prepared by City Manager David Kelley
	September 07, 2018
	City Manager’s Office
	Finance and Administration
	Community Development
	Police
	Public Works & Engineering
	Parks & Recreation


